From: Corbett, Thomas G. <Thomas.Corbett@chicagopolice.org>

Sent: Friday, August 4, 2023 2:02 PM

To: Richard Superfine <Richard.Superfine@cityofchicago.org>; Chasse Rehwinkel
<Chasse.Rehwinkel@cityofchicago.org>

Subject: Re: Confidential - RE: Donation to CPD by Chicago Police Memorial Foundation

Hey Rich,

Please see below. The acceptance letter is attached. Thanks again for your advisement on this
matter!

(i) the approximate date of the donation was 19 Apr 2023.

(ii) the full name of the donor organization is the Chicago Police Memorial Foundation;

(iii) the approximate value of the donation is $230,556.33

(iv) the description of the gift would be (4) Archer beam gates systems, (4) Archer haulers, (1)
Archer barrier drop deck trailer, and installation and certified training.

(v) donee (CPD); and

(vi) the gift is being accepted on behalf of the City.

Best regards,
Sergeant Thomas Corbett #2149

Legal Officer Il

Chicago Police Department



Brandon Johnson Department of Police - City of Chicago Fred L. Waller
Mayor 3510 S. Michigan Avenue - Chicago, Illinois 60653 Interim Superintendent of Police

July 26, 2023

Executive Board

Chicago Police Memorial Foundation
10343 South Pulaski Avenue
Chicago, Illinois 60655

Subject: Donation of Beam Gate Systems, Haulers, and Barrier Drop Deck Trailer
Dear Executive Board President Wortham,

The Chicago Police Department ("CPD") is pleased to accept on behalf of the City of Chicago the
Memorial Foundation's generous donation of (4) Archer beam gates systems, (4) Archer haulers, (1) Archer
barrier drop deck trailer, and installation and certified training.

The aforementioned equipment and trailer are in the Department's possession and no further
documentation is needed at this time. The CPD remains grateful for the Memorial Foundation's continued
support.

Interim Superintendent of Police

cc: W. Bradley, First Deputy Superintendent, Chicago Police Department
S. Boyle, Chiefof Staff, Chicago Police Department
S. Wortham, Executive Board President, Chicago Police Memorial Foundation
P. Cline, Executive Director, Chicago Police Memorial Foundation
M. Biggane, Director of Operations, Chicage Police Memorial Foundation
B. McDermott, Chief of Patrol, Chicago Police Department
A. Jessani, Commander, 019th District, Chicago Police Department
A. Levine, Sergeant, 019th District, Chicago Police Department
D. Terry, Director of News Affairs, Chicago Police Department
S. Berlin, Director, Chicago Board of Ethics
R. Superfine, Legal Counsel, Chicago Board of Ethics
R. Soni, City Comptroller, City of Chicago
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